MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 21,2000 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALLL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.
Present: Stillings, Parker Schultz & Schmidt

Absent: Leech

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:37 p.m.

2. The minutes of the October 24 meeting were approved as submitted.  The minutes are filed for audit.

3. Township expenditures were submitted.  Schmidt stated that an additional expenditure of $1208 should be added to the list of expenses.  The expense covers the purchase of Base Amplifiers from State Electronics for the EMS Services.  E. Knoechel questioned the expenses associated with the water conditioner system.  Schmidt indicated that the system will be evaluated in the future and a decision will be made to continue the rental or purchase a unit.  E. Knoechel also inquired as to the location of the three new bulletin boards.  Schmidt stated that the bulletin boards were already in place at the new Post Office, the South Fire Station and the Torch Crest Grocery.  Stillings asked if there was a matching grant for the launch on Torch Lake.  Schmidt stated that there were no matching grants for the launch.   Stillings further questioned check number 12576 for the purchase of culverts for Creswell Rd. end by East Bay Excavating.  Schmidt indicated that, although the culverts were not used, they were a special order and can not be returned.  The Ellisons from East Bay Excavating said that they would try to use the culverts and will repay the Township if they are able to use them in the future.  The expenditures were approved as amended with the additional expenditure to State Electronics.

4. Reports were submitted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.  

5. Public Comments were received.  

6. Announcements:  Schmidt stated that volunteers are needed for future boards & commissions.  Anyone who knows of good candidates should submit them to the Township Office.

7. Planning Commission Appointments:  Schmidt nominated Stillings to represent the Township Board on the Planning Commission to replace D. Leech, the current representative.  Motion by Parker, seconded by Schultz, to have Stillings be the board representative.  Motion passed 4-0, 1 absent.

8. Recommendation for hiring of recording secretary for planning commission:  Schmidt stated the interview committee recommends E. Shepley be offered employment as recording secretary for the planning commission. He spoke highly of her qualifications.  Motion by Parker, seconded by Stillings to hirer E. Shepley for recording secretary for the planning commission. Passed 4-0, 1 absent.

9. Antrim County Proposed Wet Land Ordinance Discussion:  P. Brommelmeier from Antrim County spoke briefly about the proposed Wet Land Ordinance.  A. Martel expressed concerns that the ordinance was not needed and would create another layer of bureaucracy for the residents of Torch Lake Township.  N. Ellison also expressed concerns that the ordinance would put additional burdens on property owners wishing to develop their property.   Stillings inquired if there were other alternative approaches explored by the county to achieve the necessary protection.  He further questioned what effect the ordinance would have on the legal aspects (“Takings’).  Schmidt reviewed the ordinance with questions and comments on several selected portions that were unclear or that would have questionable impact on the Township.  Parker stated that Antrim County is looking to the future and should be commended for their foresight.  R. Norris referred to the Land Use Survey indicating that a majority of the residents responding to the survey wanted Wet Lands protected.  There was a brief discussion as to the validity of the survey.  The board agreed that Schmidt would draft a letter to Antrim County listing comments, concerns and question regarding the Wet Land Ordinance.  The draft will be circulated to the board members for approval.
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10. Township Board Concerns:  Stillings expressed concerns about the quality of the Charter Cable service.  He questioned how and when the board negotiates the contract for cable use.  Stillings was referred to E. Knoechel for further clarification of the process.  Parker noted that the minutes should reflect the election of new officials of the township.  They are as follows: Supervisor:   Kim Schmidt,  Clerk:  Doris Leech,  Treasurer:  Sharon Schultz,  Trustee:  George Parker,  Trustee:  Tom Stillings.

11. Public  Comments:  K. Ditlow stated that he needs more accurate maps of the area.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular  board meeting.

Myrta Keelan

Deputy Clerk

